The Governing Body of the City of Liebenthal met in regular session on Monday October 11, 2021, at the City Building at 6:00 p.m.  Presiding was President William Stark, attending council members present were Kathy Herrman, Barbara Matal, Stephanie Schmidt, Darrell Warner, City Clerk Beverly Stark, and Water and Wastewater Operator Shelby Waterhouse.  No residents were in attendance.
Minutes from the meeting held September 13, 2021, were read.  S. Schmidt moved to approve the minutes as read, D. Warner seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried.
Clerk’s Notes:  Thomas McElroy, William Stark, Kathy Herrman, Stephanie Schmidt, and Beverly Stark were appointed to be signatories on the City Savings Account held at Farmers Bank & Trust. All signatures for bank paperwork were obtained. The decorations purchased from Temple Display were received and were damage free.
Maintenance Notes:   The tree fallen on city property between 3rd and 4th streets was removed by Mills Engineering.  Mills Engineering spokesperson suggested removing the remaining stump and limbs as there is significant rot in the trunk, and the remaining limbs are dangerous.  A list of other dead or dying trees will be compiled for the next meeting. Removal of old City Christmas decorations was discussed with possible donation to Second Chance in La Crosse.  
Old Business:  The appointment of a new City Maintenance Operator was discussed.  B. Stark reported on the sewer renovation progress with Cell 1 almost complete and Cell 2 completed. Completion of the renovation is estimated for November 1, 2021.  B. Stark received a Pay Estimate from Esfeld Construction.  W. Stark will call the engineers to discuss the Pay Estimate.  
New Business:  W. Stark suggested obtaining bids for removal of the remainder of the tree, and possible other trees on city property as well as disposal of limbs. It was also noted that residential trees overhanging streets should be considered for trimming. The Council noted the proposed tree debris site was suggested as a less expensive way to dispose of tree debris for future tree removal. Residents have expressed interest in a place to dispose of lawn waste and tree debris. Once the sewer renovation project is completed, citizens will be allowed to dispose tree debris at a designated area at the sewer lagoons. W. Stark suggested opening this site at scheduled times to allow for supervision. Disposal of lawn waste was discussed but tabled for future discussion once the sewer project is completed and the council can determine the space available. S. Waterhouse suggested there are lawns in town that need to be tidied, with debris removed.  Further investigation is pending with possible notices sent to residences. S. Schmidt suggested mapping trees for removal, and possibly having residents absorbing some of the expense for tree removal on residential property.
City Events:   No events pending. The City-Wide Clean-Up will be postponed until the sewer project is complete.
The list of bills was presented for approval.  D. Warner moved to approve payment of the bills, B. Matal seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried.
The next regular meeting is scheduled for November 8, 2021, at 6:00 p.m.
There being no further business to discuss, S. Schmidt moved to adjourn, D. Warner seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at 6:35 p.m.


 							_____________________________________
							Mayor


							_____________________________________
							City Clerk

